
Chaplain’s Bulletin June 22, 2025

Dear Folks,

My adventure continues to get more interesting.  My thoracic surgery has been postponed because an
MRI found something suspicious, and they want to do a biopsy, which will happen July 1.  The aorta
gets fixed sometime after that.  This means I can still plan to be functioning through June, but don’t
know what after that is going to look like.

Christians are supposed to hold our future plans in a loose grip (James 4:13-17), and I’ve been
pondering that a bit of late.  I think God lets us go through a number of things that remind us we are not
Him.

There has been a tremendous outpouring of love this summer, and that has been wonderful.  I deeply
appreciate all who are walking with me on this new adventure, and we will see where it goes from here.

Blessings, Fr. Jim

Fr. Jim will begin his vacation June 30th.  Following his vacation he will transition to medical leave. 
We will post updates when Fr. Jim receives results from the additional medical test scheduled for July
1st.  Please keep Fr. Jim in your prayers.


